Oaxaca, August 30th, 1912.

Prof. Cayetano Esteva,

Oaxaca.

My dear Sir:

I am glad to know that your "Geo-grafía Histórica de Oaxaca" is now in press and soon will be in the hands of the subscribers.

The work will be found of considerable aid to Americans and other foreigners who have interests (or plan acquiring them) in this State, as this contains much reliable information which heretofore has been difficult to obtain.

I congratulate you on its completion and trust that the labor involved will be compensated for by due appreciation on the part of the public.

Yours very truly,

J. W. BRILL